## Chairpersons report of meeting of Strategic Policy Committee 2-

## Transportation Policy/Mobility Management and Infrastructure on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> December 2024

- Chairperson Cllr. Deirdre Cullen opened the meeting by introducing herself as the new chairperson.
- Mary Mulholland gave a presentation around the structure of the SPC, the role of the committee and what was involved in being a member.
- David O Brien, A/SEE roads, gave a presentation in relation to the national & local review of speed limits. The first phase is to change all local rural speed limits from 80km/h to 60km/h. The plan in January to erect poles & signs of the new speed limits will form the legislation on 7<sup>th</sup> February.
- Caitriona Corr, Active Travel, presented an overview of Active Travel projects for 2024 including the bus stop enhancement, which has 0.5M funding, providing greater access for those in rural areas.

This concluded the meeting.